
 
 

University of Nebraska at Omaha 

CBA Green Team 

August 11, 2016 9am 

CBA Mammel Hall Room 200 

Attending 

Rick Yoder 

Jean Waters  

Jade Jensen 

Heather Holmes 

Sarah Burke 
Edward Johnson 
Chelsea Bailey

Messages 

Messages are reviewed at every meeting. Jade will send messages to Chelsea and David Nielson for the 

Mammel Hall digital displays. Jade has also been sending the messages to Heather at Stedman’s Café for 

display on their digital screen. 

 Aug. 2016:  Transportation Week (Transportation Showcase) - Rick 
 Sept. 2016:  Stedman’s Updates -  Heather 
 Oct. 2016: Sustainability - Sarah will provide theme 
 Nov. 2016:  Give Green Holiday 
 Dec. 2016: Lighting 
 Jan. 2017:  Vestibules 
 Feb. 2017: Take the Stairs 
 Mar. 2017: Earth Week Promotion - Details the activities for Earth Week in Mammel Hall 
 Apr. 2017: Move-Out 
 May 2017: TBD 
 Air quality one? 

Green Team Activities for 2016-2017 

The following activities were discussed for the new academic school year: 

 Transportation Week: Transportation Showcase outside of HPER from 11-1 Thursday, August 25, 
2016.  There will be a Zipcar representative present.  No more Zimride at UNO.  Publicity for 
event: Facebook page, newsletter, UCOM is having a story. Electronic message will be created. 

 Pollution Prevention Week (September 18-24) 

 Sustainability Month occurs in October.  Sarah Burke will provide information. Students will be 
able to sign up for “sustainable” challenges each day and have the opportunity to earn prizes 
through the month of October. Other programming will take place. 

 MBA Speaker Series: Next MBA Leadership Seminar is on September 27th. Faculty members, 
Gina Logon and Doug Derrick, will be featured speakers. 

 Seven Days of Service 



 
 Clothing Swap 

 Move-Out: Help support in the Spring. 

 Earth Day: the CBA Green Team plans on participating. 

 Stedman’s Café Videos: Jade will be teaming up with Stedman’s to create Sustainability videos. 

 Waste Sort and Water Taste Test will be done during Earth Week in April 2017. 

 Electronics Recycling is in the works. 

CBA Green Team 2015-2016 Annual Report Review: 

Jean and Jade will go over, then Jade will email out to the team for review. 

Mammel Hall Dashboard Descriptions: 

Rick and Sarah will review the Mammel Hall dashboard descriptions. Afterwards, Jade will send out to 
the rest of the group for review. 

Waste Wise/Hydration Station 

Waste Wise numbers are reviewed monthly. These numbers include the trash and recycling at Mammel 

Hall.  

Sarah Burke is now collecting hydration station numbers on all campus locations. Jade will continue to 

collect numbers at Mammel Hall and share them with Sarah on a monthly basis. Jade will include 

campus numbers to the power point at the September Green Team meeting. 

2014 & 2015 Waste Wise 
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Total Trash 2014: 14,399.56 lbs or 7.2 tons 

Total Trash 2015: 13,952.52 lbs or 6.98 tons 

Total Recycling (w/ Shredding) 2014: 16, 348.74 lbs or 8.2 tons 

Total Recycling (w/ Shredding) 2015: 18,684.75 lbs or 9.34 tons 

Total Composting 2014: 0 lbs or 0 tons. 

Total Compositing 2015: 139.6 lbs or .065 tons 

2015 Goals: 

Waste Prevention: 1 ton 

Donation: .5 ton 

Recycling: 1 ton 

Composting: 1 ton 

Combined All Activities: 3.0 tons 
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Hydration Station 

As of January 2016, Mammel Hall Hydration Stations have prevented 36,662 disposable water bottles. 

 

Numbers indicate an increase in water bottle prevention. The hydration stations were used more 

frequently the last three semesters than the three before it (Fall 2015 prevented more bottles that fall 

2014, just as spring 2016 did compared to spring 2015, and summer 2016 to summer 2015). 
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Announcements/Updates: 

1. Stedman’s Café: 

 New cups that are completely recyclable and compostable. 

 Use local vendors for all products. 

 Stedman’s is getting donuts and pastries through local vendors: Panaderia de Las 

Americas & Culprit Café and Bakery 

 A Hill of Beans Coffee Roasters will provide local coffee beans. 

 Encourage students to move to Mav Card use. 

 Stedman’s will be advertised on food services app/website. 

 Daily specials. 

2. Paper Towel Usage: All of campus has new paper towel dispensers. A report will be provided at 

the next Green Team meeting. 

3. Recycling of Batteries and Cell Phones: University does recycle any electronics through 

Environmental Services. UNO does not currently possess household battery recycling but is 

being worked on. 

4. Composting: 

 Paid for by Orientation for $1,400 during Summer 2016. 

 Adam Sagert Composting picked up once a week (Friday/Saturday) 

 Recognized need for better promotion and understanding of what composting is. 


